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19 July 2023 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Year 12 - End of Summer Term 2023 
 
Firstly, may I take this opportunity to say well done to all of our students in Year 12 who have now 
officially made it to the halfway point of their Level 3 courses.  It has been a great year with lots of events 
going on and it has been really inspiring to see the students develop their character by getting involved 
in so many things, both inside and outside school.  
 
Here are some of the highlights of activities the students have been getting involved with this year: 
 
• Visit to Cambridge University - including lectures and a tour of two different colleges. 
• Visit to Southampton University - including subject lectures and a tour of the main campus. 
• Visit to the Higher Education and Apprenticeships Fair in Surrey. 
• Afternoon tea with the Great Hollands elderly, with entertainment organised by the students. 
• Hosting the Subject Awards at the Year 9 Graduation Evening. 
• Reading buddies programme with ABC2Read. 
• Mentoring of younger students. 
• Numerous fundraising events run by the sixth form students. 

 
A number of students went to Thailand for 16 days with Challenges Abroad, where they had the 
opportunity to learn about the local culture, history and food, as well as teach English in the local school 
and run workshops for the children. This year they were also lucky enough to spend some time in an 
Elephant Sanctuary. I am sure they have definitely made some lifelong memories. 
 
All of this, and more, has taken place alongside their studies, and students have met these challenges 
with resilience and passion. We look forward to seeing more of this in Year 13. 
 
We now need to turn our attention to University and Apprenticeship Applications for post-18. Students 
have already started researching and drafting their statements and CV’s for either university courses or 
for apprenticeships; we will continue with this in September. Thank you to all who attended the Higher 
Education and Careers, Parents Information Evening in September. We encourage you to discuss with 
your young adult their plans, for when they finish Sixth Form.  
 
It is vitally important that all students have a clear progression plan that has been well thought through. 
This is something they can work on at home, as well as with the staff in school.  We find that those 
students with clear targets for what they need to achieve in Year 13, are more driven, more focused and 
more hardworking in Year 13. They are invariably the ones who are more successful in the final exams 
too. 
 
Another step in their journey is navigating their final exams, which are now less than a year away. We 
will be doing everything we can in school to support your child to achieve their full potential; the rest is 
up to them.  Are they doing everything they could within their subjects? Are they reading around the 
subject and trying to improve their grade, going beyond the basic curriculum? Have they completed 
sufficient work experience? Have they completed their personal statement and CV? What about their 
research for universities and apprenticeships? These are all questions we will be asking them in the new 
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term and we expect that they will be prepared to talk at length about what they have been doing to 
prepare for life beyond Sixth Form. 
 
Return to school arrangements - Tuesday 5 September at 8.40 am 
 
Please ensure students return well-rested and with a positive attitude towards achieving their very best 
in their final year.  All students are expected to ensure they have folders for each of their subjects, which 
they can store in the Sixth Form area and lockers, as well as a diary to help them be more organised in 
their day-to-day lives in Sixth Form. Students should ensure they have all of the equipment they need 
for their subjects and should not share with other students, or expect to borrow resources from 
teachers.  They should also have their own textbooks where possible.   
 
Although I will be moving on to a new school to take on a new challenge, I leave the students in the very 
capable hands of Mr Puttick, who they all know very well already.  As a school, we look forward to seeing 
all of the students in September, but in the meantime have a great summer, ready to make the most of 
your final academic year. 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
 
Mr R Tamale 
Director of KAEP6 
 


